AP Salary & Benefits Subcommittee Meeting
Tuesday October 16, 2007 2:00pm – 4:00pm

Location: 242 Kirkhof Center, Allendale Campus
Group Reps:
Group 1:  Dave Cox (substituting for Raven McClinon (2007-2009) 
Group 2:  Brian Berry (2007-2009) (absent)
Group 3:  Rob Freidhoff (2007-2009) 
Group 4:  Ben Rapin (2006-2008) Chair

Group 5:  OPEN – Looking for a Group Representative
Group 6:  Lucas Bates (2007-2009) 
Member at Large: Jennifer Schick (2006-2008)
HR Reps: 
Linda Yuhas, Director of Employment and Compensation

Dave Smith, Director of Benefits 
AP Committee Liaison:
Jennifer McCaul (absent)
OUR COMMITTEE GOAL TO IMPROVE COMMUNICATION

Communicate once a month with group to distribute meeting minutes.

Communicate at least one more time a month with group with

“fun facts” or “tidbits” pertaining to salary and benefits
_______________________________________________________________________________

DID YOU KNOW? 

Open Enrollment

Open enrollment will be from October 30 to November 12.

Rates for the upcoming calendar year will change as follows:

· GVSU Base Plan – down 12%

· GVSU Enhanced Plan – no change

· Priority Health – up 3%

· Grand Valley Health – up 11%

There are no changes to co-pays or deductibles.

Since there currently are no in-network ambulance providers, for GVSU Base and Enhanced Plans, beginning 1/1/08, emergency ambulance service will be covered as in-network.  The $50 deductible will still apply, as will the 10% co-pay if you are enrolled in the GVSU Base Plan.

There is no change in the rates or plan for Delta Dental or EyeMed.

Open forums will be scheduled and materials will be made available via the Benefits Office website.
Visit www.gvsu.edu/healthwellness/ for all the details on the 2008 open enrollment.
RFP for Medical Benefits Administration and Network

UMR has been selected as the third party administrator on the GVSU Base and Enhanced Plans effective 1/1/08.  This is only a change in the third party administrator; the network of providers will remain the same (PPOM).  While there will be new ID cards issued, there will be no change in the medical or pharmacy providers or plan design.  

Name Change Alert

Due to recent mergers, the PPOM network will soon be unveiling a new name “Cofinity”.  Visitors to the PPOM website should be automatically directed to the Cofinity website, and more information will follow.
ID Cards from Meritain/Weyco

Correct ID cards were mailed out the week of 10/8.  Contact the Benefits Office if you have not yet received your correct ID card or if you need additional cards.  Due to an error by Meritain’s vendor, the original mailing of ID cards were sent to the wrong addresses.  The ID cards had alternate ID numbers on them, not social security numbers, and those alternate IDs have now been reassigned.

Flu Shots
Free flu shots will be offered at various on-campus locations the week of November 5 (http://www.gvsu.edu/fhc/).
Upcoming Meeting Dates and Previous Meeting Minutes

The Salary and Benefits Subcommittee plans to meet the third Tuesday of every month at 2:00pm (locations vary).  Meeting dates and minutes can be found at www.gvsu.edu/ap.

The next meeting will be a joint meeting the the AP Committee where there will be a discussion on the topic of adjunct pay.  This meeting is set for November 14th from 3-5 pm – Eberhard Center 2nd Floor.
YOU ASKED!
Regarding opting out of benefits:
· Dave Smith will be providing a comparison of GVSU’s opt out credit ($650/year for medical and $130/year for dental) with that of other Michigan Universities) at an upcoming meeting.

